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INVESTOR IN PEOPLE





Anita McLoughlin
Funding Policy Team
Department for Education

reformteam.funding@education.gsi.gov.uk 
19th September 2012

Dear Anita,

Please find below the 4Children response to the School Funding Reform consultation. 4Children is the national charity all about children and families. We have spearheaded a joined-up, integrated approach to children’s services and work with a wide range of partners around the country to ensure children and families have access to the services and support they need in their communities. We run Sure Start Children’s Centres as well as family and youth support across Britain.
We develop, influence and shape national policy on all aspects of the lives of children, young people and families.  As the Government’s strategic partner for early years and childcare we have a crucial role in co-producing policy with the Department for Education and representing the sector’s views and experiences.  Our national campaigns, like Give Me Strength, change policy and practice and put the needs of children and families on the political and policy agenda. In this response we have focussed on the proposed funding mechanisms for the early years only, as we feel this is where we can offer the most helpful advice.
In regard to the expanded 2 year old offer, 4Children is pleased to welcome the provision of funding via the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) extending the funding for 3 and 4 year olds. We know from the local authorities and early years providers that we work with that this will minimise the bureaucracy associated with assigning funding and ensure that the funding made available for these vitally important places is spent in its entirety on education. 

While we recognise the desire to limit  ring-fencing of funding to local authorities  , we have some ongoing concerns that in some areas – particularly where there are high numbers of academies, or other strains on DSG funding – some of the funding set aside for 2 year old places will be spent elsewhere in the education sector. To ensure that this does not happen, and that local authorities use their funding appropriately to develop their delivery capacity, and ensure the quality of early education is high enough to help promote school-readiness among the least well off, we urge that schools forums are supported to recognise the importance of the 2 year old offer, and ensure it gets the necessary funding it needs. Where possible, the Department should also provide resources and support to help local decision makers to make the right decision regarding 2 year old funding.
Both the removal of the mandatory deprivation supplement, and the relaxed rules on place based funding to support capacity building seem eminently sensible. We also broadly welcome the proposed quality supplement to allow local authorities and settings to drive up the quality of delivery. As the consultation notes, high quality early education is vital if the beneficial elements of the 2 year old offer are to be delivered. As there is currently insufficient quality capacity in some areas, the quality supplement will have a significant role to play in the roll out of the 2 year old offer..
We would be very happy to discuss the matters covered above further, and I have included the contact details of my office below, for your convenience. Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you need any additional assistance.
Yours sincerely,

(by email)

Anne Longfield

Chief Executive, 4Children
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Tel: 020 7512 2112
Fax: 020 7512 2010
info@4Children.org.uk
www.4Children.org.uk



​​​​



